
Dear Parents, Carers and Students,  
 

Last week our year six students went to the University of Wollongong’s taster day as 
part of the IN2UNI program. Feedback from students was that it was an interesting and 
fun day. We also had our 2018 kinder students come in for their first orientation (Ryder, 
Billie and Oskar ), it was lovely to see our current students making sure they were looked 
after and comfortable throughout the morning. What a responsible and caring group of 
human beings we have. This Thursday our 2018 kinder students will be back for their final 
Orientation day, please take the time to welcome our kinder parents to Central Tilba PS 
community if you are dropping off on Thursday morning. 
 

In the playground this week we have had, Tilba’s Paper Plane Competition, the children 
have been enthralled with paper plane making at break time. Tuesday we held the official 
competition but will rerun next week to crown our champions. The paper planes have been 
a welcome added interest to recess and it has been interesting to see the different designs, 
the trialing and improving. We have focused on two categories, distance and time aloft. 
 

Everyone is very excited for Andrew Harper’s visit on Wednesday and Thursday this week 
for our Lego Robotics school incursion. Andrew is from a company called Systemic 
Innovations and travels from ACT to deliver the program to our children. I look forward to 
seeing how the program works and what the children are able to achieve.  
 

This week has also involved the 4/5/6 class rehearsing their performance piece for Friday’s 
assembly, I do wish I could be there but I have asked if somebody could please video them 
so that I do not miss out. I will be in Bermagui at the Primary Principals Association meeting. 
 

Thank you to Steve O’Sullivan for bringing his tree pruning expertise to tidy up some trees. 

The extra sunlight might help the grass grow in front of the 

library and keep the branches off our newly repaired shade 

cloth. We really do appreciate our parent helpers. Also a 

huge thank you to our parent drivers over the last few 

weeks; Sandy, Kathy, Katherine and Tony, your 

involvement allows our children to access the wonderful extra curricula 

opportunities that are on offer in 

the far south coast. 

 
Regards, Danielle McGrath,  
Relieving Principal 
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REMINDERS 
 

 BOOKCLUB 

CHRISTMAS ORDERS 

TO BE IN BY  

THURSDAY 

NOVEMBER 30TH 

 

 ASSEMBLY FRIDAY 

DECEMBER 1ST, 

2.30 PM  

 

 YEAR 6 WHOLE DAY 

ORIENTATION NHS 

TUESDAY, 

DECEMBER  5TH 

 

  P&C MEETING  - 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 

8TH    
 

  PLEASE FINALISE 

BERRY CAMP 

PAYMENTS AND ALL 

OTHER 

OUTSTANDING 

PAYMENTS BEFORE 

END OF YEAR 

 

 RAFFLE TICKET 

BOOKS AND MONEY 

TO BE RETURNED 

 

Phone:  02 4473 7
210 

Fax:    02 4473 74
69 

E-mail:  

centrtilba-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au 

Central Tilba  Public School 

89 Corkhill Drive 

Central Tilba  NSW  2546 

We’re on the web!! 

www.centrtilba-p. schools.nsw.edu.au 

Find our full colour 

newsletter here! 

Weekly Skill Focus 
 

Negotiating 



4/5/6 Camouflage STEM Challenge 
 

Last week we made replicas of  Roz robots from ‘The Wild Robot’, students then  
participated in a STEM challenge to plan and create camouflaged robots.  

Below are a few examples. 

Kinder  

 Year 1 and 2  

Morning Tea at 

Neck of the 

Woods 



The sandwich   
By Isiah on Nov 27, 2017 

AAAAAHHHHHHHHHHHH!!!!!!!!!! I slept in. If I don't retrieve the everlasting sandwich in time, they'll kill me 
and I'm not joking.  I hurried over to my white Toyota car with the sandwich but I forgot the battery died. 
But lucky for me I have two cars I ran to the other car and got my keys and put them in the car lock but all of 
a sudden they snapped. So I run there!!! It is lucky for me that I feel so energetic or I would be dead meat. 
But I see them walking down the street they say, "Give us the sandwich and we will not harm you". Then I 
remember I left it in the car. Oh no.  

Being Followed 
By Angela on Nov 27, 2017 

As Abigail (my best friend) and I hurried down the secret passageway, I knew that we were being followed. I had 

my suspicions about who it was but I wasn't prepared to tell Abigail. I suspected that it was the darkest wizard of 

all times - Lord Voldemort. We had to charge the battery of our deluminator. On the way through the passageway, 

we passed Hagrid who was eating a sandwich. We quickly warned him of the dangers that lied behind us. We 

sucked out the white light as we went. Finally the fight we were waiting for appeared. We were as energetic as he 

was. We had to defeat him. 

Years 4/5/6 Class This Week 
100 Word Challenge 

If you are interested in reading more great stories from 4/5/6 or giving feedback, go to: 
https://kidblog.org/class/central-tilba-ps/posts 

CODY 

Cody is 7 years old and lives in 

Mystery Bay.  

He likes pasta and his favourite animal is a 

tiger. Cody’s favourite number is 8 and he likes 

the colour gold. Cody enjoys catching  

up with friends on the weekend and when he 

grows up he wants to be a SCUBA diver.  

https://kidblog.org/portfolio/7zoue95jy1l1wb8ffvjclaaoe/posts
https://kidblog.org/portfolio/82p1uipd42mpfpd8lk9n5j5cn/posts
https://kidblog.org/class/central-tilba-ps/posts


 

Component 2 

Social and Emotional Learning 

  

Term 4 Week 8 

Learning Continuum – Statistics and Probability (Numeracy) 
 

Please note that the information presented in this Newsletter is of a general nature.  For specific 

information related to your child, it is recommended you speak with your child’s teacher. 

 

By the end of Year Five, a child should be able to: 

Collect categorical and numerical data by observation and by survey 

 Construct data displays, including tables, column graphs, dot plots and line graphs, appropriate to the 

data type 

 Describe and interpret data presented in tables, column graphs, dot plots and line graphs 

 List outcomes of chance experiments involving equally likely outcomes 

 Represent probabilities using fractions 

 Recognise that probabilities range from 0 to 1 

How decision-making skills develop 
Younger children are more likely to: 

Focus on one aspect of a situation 

Focus on their own position 

Look for immediate benefits 

Want things now 

Act without thinking first 

Make simple distinctions between good/bad, right/wrong 

Make decisions based on a whim 
 

As they develop, children are more able to: 

See things from different angles 

See other people’s points of view 

Think ahead and plan 

Focus on longer range goals 

Consider consequences 

Apply more complex values to their own thinking 

Used reasoned strategies for making decisions 

Book Club  Orders - 

Please return your order with payment by Thursday, November 30th. 

If you want to start getting some Christmas presents together and don’t want the  

children to know, just tell Kim and she’ll keep your order here until you can collect it. 



Students With Dollarmite Accounts - Don’t forget your School Banking  

Bring your Bank Deposit Books in any day. 

Bank books are again going to the bank every Monday 

P & C NOTES TO REMEMBER  
 

 NEXT P & C MEETING ON FRIDAY, DECEMBER 8TH  AT 2.00 PM 

 

 Please bring in any donations that have been included in the Christmas Raffle 

by next Wednesday, December 6th. Also any money and tickets sold. 

 Uniform Order form attached - orders placed before Wednesday, December 

13th,  delivery in 2018 . Remember any payments must be made directly to 
the P&C. 

 Star Wars  fundraiser Friday, 15th December—6.30 pm at Narooma Kinema .  

 Tickets $20.  Nibbles provided ( gold coin donation) . 

 



Kindergarten Orientation 2018 
 

Thursday, November 30th 

 

9.15am - 12.30pm 

 
Everyone at Central Tilba School is looking forward to meeting our new Kinder students 

for 2018. 

PLEASE ADVISE THE SCHOOL IF YOU AND YOUR CHILD WILL BE 

ATTENDING OR IF YOU WILL NOT BE ATTENDING. 

If you know of anyone in the area who is interested in starting their child at Central Tilba 

Public School next year, please ask them to contact the school as soon as possible. This 

will enable us to make decisions regarding our classes for 2018.  

New Kinder students will need to bring along: 

 a hat 

 a piece of fruit or vegetable for fruit time 

 a healthy lunch and  

 a water bottle 

What we’ll be doing: 

During the morning sessions we will be do some 

singing and dancing as well as a craft activity. We will 

go for a walk around the school and play some outdoor 

games. The children will get a chance to play with the 

resources in the classroom as well as in the sandpit. 

We’ll read some stories and the current K123 class will get to know their new 

classmates.  

On the first Kinder Orientation day, Kim will distribute the School Information Kit. This 

includes our School Information Booklet, school enrolment form, bus transport and 

subsidy information for online registration, uniform order form, as well as other 

information relevant to students starting school next year. The P&C will be available 

on the 2nd Orientation Day if parents would like to purchase school uniforms. If 

you have any questions please don’t hesitate to ask. We’re looking forward to seeing you 



CANTEEN MENU BY ‘NECK OF THE WOOD’ Café, Central Tilba 

Return a separate paper bag with each order (see below) by Friday, 9.30AM  

On the paper bag please write your child’s name , lunch order and amount of $ in bag. 

Lunch orders will be delivered for lunch on Friday.  PLEASE NOTE : Pricing is for school canteen only 

If your child requires cutlery, please send these items to school with your child. The school does NOT supply cutlery.  

 ITEM COST ITEM  COST 

Sausage Roll & Sauce $2.50 
 

Vegemite, peanut butter,  

jam or cheese rolls   

 

$3.50   
Salad Roll $4.50 

Salad Roll + Ham or Salami $5.00 Pumpkin & Feta Frittata $3.50 

Lasagne $3.50 Pumpkin & Feta Frittata with Salad $5.00 

Fried Rice $3.50 Mixed plate of carrot, cherry 

tomatoes, celery, cucumber, 

cheese & hummus  

 

$4.00  
Fruit Salad & Coconut Yoghurt $3.00 

Frozen Slushy (fresh berry, watermelon 

& apple juices) 

 

$3.00 

 

Raspberry & White Chocolate Muffin 

 

$2.50 

PARENTS - PLEASE KEEP THE FRIDAY ‘CANTEEN’ ORDER/$ 

COMPLETELY SEPARATE FROM ANY OTHER SCHOOL OR P&C NOTES/$ 

VOLUNTARY SCHOOL CONTRIBUTIONS 
PLEASE RETURN AS SOON AS POSSIBLE AND CIRCLE ‘POP’  

IF THAT IS YOUR PAYMENT METHOD 
 

VOLUNTARY SCHOOL CONTRIBUTIONS (SCHOOL FEES) – $40/student or $70/family for the year.  This is 
extremely low compared to other local primary schools.  We ask that all parents consider paying this small cost towards 
their child’s education if they can.  Please send in your cash or cheque contribution with the form below or go the 

school’s website for online payments.. 

CHEQUES PAYABLE TO CENTRAL TILBA PUBLIC SCHOOL 

PARENT ONLINE PAYMENT (POP) ON THE SCHOOL’S WEBSITE 

 

Family Name ........................................................................…………….     Date ........................... 

 

 

ONLINE PAYMENTS TO SCHOOL NOW AVAILABLE 

Parent Online Payment (POP) is now available on our school’s website 

http://www.centrtilba-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ (just Google ‘Central Tilba Public School’) and click on the ‘ $ 

Make a payment’ icon at the top of the page and fill in all details.  This system can be used for ALL 

payment to the SCHOOL, including excursions, voluntary school contributions, etc. 

It is NOT for any payment to the P&C. 
 






